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Mr. Chairperson, 
 
I would like to make a statement on behalf of the following countries: Albania, Germany, 

the United States of America, Belgium, Bulgaria, Canada, Croatia, Denmark, Spain, Estonia, 
France, the United Kingdom, Greece, Hungary, Iceland, Italy, Latvia, Lithuania, Luxembourg, 
Norway, the Netherlands, Poland, Portugal, Romania, Slovakia, Slovenia, the Czech Republic, 
and Turkey. 

 
Mr. Chairperson, 
 
We place the highest value on the CFE Treaty regime with all its elements. We 

underscore the strategic importance of the CFE Treaty, including its flank regime, as a 
cornerstone of Euro-Atlantic security. We reiterate the endorsement by Heads of State and 
Government at the Strasbourg/Kehl Summit on 4 April 2009 of the Statement of the North 
Atlantic Council of 28 March 2008. We reaffirm the Alliance’s commitment to the CFE Treaty 
regime, as expressed in the Alliance’s position contained in paragraph 42 of the 2006 Riga 
Summit Declaration, the final statement by Allies at the CFE Extraordinary Conference in 
Vienna, and Alliance statements reflecting subsequent developments.  

 

We are deeply concerned that, since 12 December 2007, Russia has continued its 
unilateral “suspension” of its legal obligations under the CFE Treaty. Furthermore, Russia’s 
actions in Georgia have called into question its commitment to the fundamental OSCE 
principles on which stability and security in Europe are based: principles which underpin the 
CFE Treaty. These actions run counter to our common objective of preserving the long-term 
viability of the CFE regime and we call upon Russia to resume its implementation without 
further delay.  

 

We offered a set of constructive and forward looking proposals for parallel actions on 
key issues, including steps by NATO Allies on ratification of the Adapted CFE Treaty and by 
Russia on outstanding commitments related to Georgia and the Republic of Moldova. We 
continue to believe that these proposals address all of Russia’s stated concerns. In this 
context, we take note of the Russian Aide Memoire of 5 May 2009 in which Russia refers to the 
Parallel Actions Package.  

 

Because of our commitment to cooperative security and fulfilment of international 
agreements as well as the importance we attach to the confidence that results from military 
transparency and predictability, we have continued fully to implement the Treaty despite 
Russia’s “suspension”. NATO CFE Allies will continue to provide their annual information 
exchange this year, and we call upon Russia to do the same. However, not taking this 
opportunity could make it difficult for us to provide information to Russia in the future. We are 
prepared for intensified efforts in cooperation with Russia in 2010 to find a way forward on the 
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basis of the Parallel Actions Package so that together we can preserve the benefits of this 
landmark regime. 

 
Mr. Chairperson, 

The countries subscribing to this statement request its inclusion in the journal of this 
Ministerial Meeting. 


